Treloweth News



Half Term Already!

Can you believe we have almost reached the end of a busy and exciting first half term? We would like to wish all the children and their families a fun-filled and restful half term break, and we look forward to seeing you all on Monday 30th October.

Our Brilliant EYFS!

In the Early Years Foundation Stage, we love to celebrate independent learning and creativity.

Mrs May is always thrilled to congratulate children on fantastic learning! In Gwithian, the children made repeated patterns and counted the objects carefully.



Parental Meetings

Your child has taken home a 'sign up' sheet for you to meet with their class teacher to discuss progress made so far. Please return this completed slip to your child's class teacher as soon as possible, and no later than Wednesday 18th October please.

Monday 6 th November	Year 6
Tuesday 7 th November	EYFS and Year 2
Wednesday 8 th November	Year 1 and Year 3
Thursday 9 th November	Year 4 and Year 5

'Wear It Wild'! - Friday 20th October

We would like to remind children that they should 'Wear it Wild' on Friday 20th October! This is a chance for children to dress up as any animal – as wild as they would like – in support of the World Wildlife Fund (WWF). The suggested minimum donation for this brilliant charity is 50p, and we look forward to seeing the fabulous outfits the children wear on the day!



Uniform and Our New Logo

Just a reminder that there is no pressure from school to purchase uniform that includes the new logo. The logo was returned from the designers after the start of the new term. The plan is to phase in uniform with the new logo as and when new uniform is needed. We hope this clears up any confusion.



Diamonds of the Week

Well done to our recent 'Diamonds of the Week' who have been following the Diamond Rules. We look forward to seeing who is awarded a Diamond next!



'DREAM, BELIEVE, ACHIEVE'

OCTOBER

• Friday 20th – 'Wear it Wild!' Dressing up

HALF TERM

Monday 23rd – Friday 27th October

Monday 30th – Back to school (8:50am)

NOVEMBER

- Monday 6th Thursday 9th Parental Consultations – NO CLUBS
- Thursday 9th Pandemonium Theatre Visit
- Tuesday 21st Winter Wonderland Fair

DECEMBER

- Wednesday 13th Christmas Performances (Years 1 - 6)
- Thursday 14th Christmas Performance (EYFS)
- Tuesday 19th 'Wear Your Christmas Jumper' Day
- Tuesday 19th Last Day of Term 2pm Finish

CHRISTMAS BREAK

Wednesday 20th December – Wednesday 3rd January

<u>JANUARY</u>

• Thursday 4th – New Term Begins



Treloweth Primary School, throughout the year, distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not endorse these services.

A Polite Reminder

We have been made aware that some offensive and inappropriate language has been used within the school grounds over the last couple of weeks. As a school, we obviously cannot tolerate this, so politely ask that in the interests of our children, parents, carers and visitors, no offensive and inappropriate language is used. Thank you very much for your understanding and cooperation.

'Meet the Maths' - Year 2, Year 3 and Year 6 - Friday 3rd November

We are all very excited about the 'Meet the Maths' sessions for parents of children in Year 2, Year 3 and Year 6. The sessions will be held held in your child's classroom on **Friday 3rd November at 9am**.



<u>Christmas Performances – Years 1-6 – Wednesday 13th December</u>

The timings for the Christmas performances are shown below and we look forward to seeing you for the entertaining plays on the day! To ensure that all performances run to time, we will be starting promptly on the day. Packed lunches will be needed on this day, and on Monday 11th December, when dress rehearsals will be taking place.



Year 1	9:15
Year 2	10:15

Year 3	11:15
Year 4	13:00

Year 5	13:45
Year 6	14:30

Christmas Performance – EYFS – (Gwithian, Godrevy and Portreath) – Thursday 14th December

EYFS will be holding their performance on Thursday 14th December, starting at 9:30. We look forward to you joining them!

Christmas Lunches

For EYFS and Key Stage 1 children, the Christmas lunch will be served on Thursday 14th December. The Key Stage 2 lunch will be served on Friday 15th December.

On Thursday 14th December, all Key Stage 2 children will need a packed lunch.

All EYFS and Key Stage 1 children will need a packed lunch on Friday 15th December. More information to follow.

Dates for the Diary

<u>Reminder</u>: Due to delays in our new outside classrooms which are beyond our control, the non-pupil day on Monday 30th October has been changed. Children are expected in school on this day.

Non-Pupil Days - School is closed to all pupils

- Wednesday 20th December 2017
 - Monday 5th February 2018 There is a possibility this date may change to Tuesday 6th February (tbc)
- Monday 23rd July 2018
- Tuesday 24th July 2018

Health and Safety Reminder

After half term, we will be carrying out an off-site evacuation to Treloweth Village Hall. This will, of course, be managed carefully on a day which is dry. So that this comes as no surprise to you, we will send a courtesy text message on the morning of the evacuation. We are not asking any parents and carers to join us for this evacuation, but we do ask that you ensure we have your correct mobile number. Risk assessments are in place and the Village Hall custodians are looking forward to welcoming us. We will be returning to school promptly. We anticipate that the Village Hall is a 10-minute walk from school. Children will be fully supervised.

Educational Welfare Officer (EWO)

We would like to inform you that, following a visit from the Educational Welfare Officer (EWO) who monitors the attendance of all pupils in the school, no holidays can be granted, regardless of work contracts, costs of holidays or other circumstances. We have been informed that where parents take their children out of school for such holidays, this will be marked as an 'unauthorised absence', which may result in a fine by the Educational Welfare Officer. Schools are therefore unable to grant holidays.

Where a child's attendance drops below 95%, a letter will be sent to the parent/s or carer/s. If a child's attendance drops below 90%, the EWO will correspond with parent/s or carer/s directly. Thank you for your understanding.

Treloweth Primary School, throughout the year, distributes fliers and magazines offering family services or posts details of local activities on the newsletter. Whilst we think that parents might like the information and find it useful, the school does not endorse these services.